
St. Paul’s Episcopal Church 

Special Meeting of the Vestry 

October 11, 2022 

 

A special meeting of the Vestry of St. Paul’s Episcopal Church was called to order 

by the Priest-in-Charge the Reverend Don Davidson at 6:34 P.M. in the former 

Children’s Chapel.  The purpose of the special meeting was as follows: 

• To take action on the certificate for ordination of Mr. Joseph Kennedy 

• Potentially, review and take action on draft general policies for the parish. 

In attendance were: 

Fr. Don Davidson, Barbara Mannor, Becky Bennett, Maggie Hart, Tina Morrison, 

Walt Peake, Joel Arnold and Jan Bugbee. 

Absent: Elizabeth Jordan, Celeste Ford Timlin 

Barbara Mannor moved to adopt the following certificate of ordination, seconded 

by Joel Arnold: 

To the Standing Committee of the Diocese of Eastern Michigan  

“We do certify that, after due inquiry, we are well assured and believe that 

Joseph Kennedy a candidate for Holy Orders has, for the last three years 

lived a sober, honest, and goodly life, and is loyal to the Doctrine, Discipline 

and worship of this church, an does not hold anything contrary thereto.  

And, we moreover think this person is worthy to be admitted to The Sacred 

Order of Deacons”.  

Signed by the Priest-in-Charge, The Reverend Donald Davidson, and the members 

of the Vestry present.  This certification was attested by the Clerk of the Vestry 

Janis Bugbee. 

Certification affirmed by unanimous vote of all Vestry present.   

This action was taken with both honor and joyfulness by Vestry vote. 



The Vestry also read, reviewed and discussed the “General Policies of St. Paul’s 

Episcopal Church”. 

Joel Arnold moved to adopt the policies as amended with support from Tina 

Morrison.  The motion was approved without objection. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:34. 

Submitted, Jan Bugbee, Clerk of the Vestry 

 

 

  

                                                                                                                                  

 

 


